
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the 
following members of our church family and 

those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, 
Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr 
 

Short Term Prayer List  
Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  

Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 

Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana, David, Paul S., A. J. Garibaldi,  
Dorothy Outerbridge, Moe O., Bruce, John D.,  

Bobby Hitchcock, Jillian Hajdasz, Meg, Andrew Massara, Terry Mahan,  
Elijah McCarthy, Jamie McCarthy, Brian & Diane P.,  

Dolores Connelly, Bob Cornwell, The Family of Ina Greer,  
Don Van Meter, Bridgette Van Meter, Peter Hwoschinsky,  

Timothy Nixon, Elizabeth Nixon, Rodney Jensen, Ruth Ogden, Bishop Onell Soto, 
The Family of Janet Dopsovic, Michael R. Gianetti, Chad,  

Mary Jane Bishop, Bob Teh 
 

“For comfort and strength for EGYPT, and all her people,  
Christians and Muslims alike.” 

 
With Our Deepest Sympathy  
Please keep Janet Dopsovic and her family in your prayers as her father, Michael 
R. Gianetti, Jr, passed away unexpectedly on March 15th, 2011. 
 
Here Comes Peter Cotton Tail 
You may begin bringing in candy donations (and other non-candy things to 
stuff eggs with) this Sunday, March 27.   We'll have a box in Henry Hall 
called, "Easter Candy Donations."  The youth will stuff eggs for the hunt 
during a lock-in in late April.  
 

 
St. Tim's STRIDES for MS - National Capital Challenge Walk  
Information Meeting April 10, 2011   
The Multiple Sclerosis National Capital Challenge Walk is September 24-25, 2011.  The 
Capital Challenge Walk MS is a two-day, 50 kilometer experience. St. Tim’s STRIDES 

for MS (Steps taken regularly in devotion ending suffering for MS) 
is a team of church members, family and friends who have come 
together in past years to take the challenge.  We would like to invite 
you to an Informational meeting on Sunday, April 10, 2011, at 
12:30 p.m. in B-1.  During this time we will provide information 
about the National MS Society, team volunteer roles, registration, 
fund raising, and training for the walk.  Past walkers can also share 
their inspirations and experiences in taking the challenge.  We hope 

to walk again in 2011. Please contact Chris Brock at Christopher.brock2@verizon.net or 
703.437.3968, or Hollis Colie at hollis211@aol.com or 703.499.7936 with any questions.   
We hope to see you on April 10!  
 
New Seminarian Sponsored by St. Tim’s 
One of our members, Natividad Menjivar (“Naty”), will attend Virginia 
Theological Seminary in the Fall of this year. Naty is married to Ana; they have 
two young children. Naty will receive grants and scholarships but they also need 
our help and support during the nine months that he will be a full time student in 
Seminary. If you would like to make a donation please make a check out to “St. 
Timothy’s” and put “Seminary for Naty” on the memo line. For more information 
contact Sandy Wright at quiltdiva730@hotmail.com 

 
  

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator 
 

Vestry 
Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard 

Junior Warden – Ted Mankin        
                                       Treasurer -  Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Liz Ward        Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie  Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         
Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell          

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate 
 

Trustees 
    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Donna Dickt, Nell Hacker, Maria Lawalt, Ruth Neaveill 
Counters 

Rose Berberich & Pat McGibbon 
Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Sanger & Tom Rust 
  9:30 am Randy & Patty Karn 

11:00 am Allan Stanley & Jim Hendrick 
Greeters  

8:00 am Bill & Dorothy Outerbridge  
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters  

11:00 am Mary Perry 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Hector Coronado & Diane Miller 
9:30 am Peter Doddema, Jackie Clattenburg, Ruth Neaveill, Laura Dendtler 

11:00 am Dave Parker, Jane Perry, Peter Doddema 
Acolytes 

9:30 am Nick Hamill, Nina Hamill, Beau Lawalt, Will Lawalt 
11:00 am Chudi Mbonu, Megan Henry, Robbie Henry, Ben Krauss 

 
 

HOLIDAYS ARE HARD…NEED SOMEONE TO LISTEN? 
 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 
 
Next Week’s Lessons:  
Palm Sunday 

 Isaiah 50:4-9a  
 Philippians 2:5-11  
 Matthew 26:14- 27:66 or 
 Matthew 27-11-54  
 Psalm 31:9-16 

Announcements 
For  

April 10, 2011 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am  Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am   Holy Eucharist– Rite II 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 
 

 
Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 
 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 

 
AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 
TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 
 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 
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SUNDAY – 4/10 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 
9:45 AM  J2A - UR 

9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 
7:00 PM  Lenten Series - Narthex 

 
 

MONDAY- 4/11 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Capital Campaign Committee Meeting - Music Room 
7:00 PM  Service Ministry Meeting - B1 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 

 
TUESDAY- 4/12 

9:00 AM  EfM - B1 
5:30 PM  Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Kitchen/Nursery/B2 

6:00 PM  St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

7:30 PM  Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 
 

WEDNESDAY – 4/13 
9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 
12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

 
THURSDAY – 4/14 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

4:45 PM  Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 
7:00 PM  Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - In Hiatus 

7:15 PM  St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 
 

FRIDAY 4/15 
10:30 AM  Friday Folders - Kitchen 

5:00 PM  EfM Seder Preparation - Kitchen/Narthex 
6:00 PM  EfM Seder - Narthex & Kitchen 

8:00 PM  EfM Seder Clean-up - Narthex/Kitchen 
 

SATURDAY – 4/16 
8:00 AM  Finance Ministry - Monthly Meeting - UR 

9:00 AM  Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - music Room/Sanctuary 
9:00 AM  Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

10:00 AM  Kumon Math Tutor Rm A3 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

 
SUNDAY – 4/17 

Palm Sunday 
All services begin in Henry Hall 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
9:00 AM  Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - music Room/Sanctuary 

 
 
 
“The Tomato Man” Back by Popular Demand 
John Nixon returns this Sunday with his marvelous tomato plants. 
John will be in Henry Hall with his little potted friends. Proceeds 
will benefit the Youth Group. For more information contact the 
office at keith@saint-timothys.org
 

. 

 
 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However, 

for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have 
a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall 
nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a 
number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. 
If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides 
of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as 
needed for your child. 

 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 
baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 
arms across your chest to signify your desire for a 
blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please speak 
with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy 
Communion, accept the bread in your hand and place it in 
your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is 
brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or 
hold the bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to 
you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If you 
are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know to 
give you a rice wafer.  
 
Feed our Teens!  The youth group will be gathering to stuff Easter Eggs and enjoy each 
other's company on Friday, April 15.  We need food for dinner! If you can contribute a dish 
or side, please e-mail Leslie at lesliec@saint-timothys.org 
 
In the interest of spatial constraints and the volume of announcements that needed to be 
included in this week’s issue, the birthdays have been postponed until next week. The 
staff apologizes but there is only so much space. Please keep your announcements to 
Who? What? Where? When? Why? Thanks. 
 
Book and Supplies Drive 
Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic (JSFC) and Vecinos Unidos, of the non-profit partnership 
Connections for Hope, are seeking donations of new or gently used children's book.  Please 
consider giving to these two worthy organizations.  JSFC provides books  for children 
seeking medical services at the clinic.  Your help is appreciated. JSFC also requests your 
help in collecting the following supplies:  pill sorters (strip of day by day compartments),  
500 mg Tylenol  Extra Strength, wide ace bandages, narrow ace bandages, toothpaste and 
toothbrushes. To learn more about these organizations visit www.connectionsforhope.org or 
call 703.956.6722. 
 
VBS Registration – “Shake it Up” 
Save the date for your chef’s VBS 2011, “Shake it Up – Where Kids Carry Out God’s 
Recipes!”  VBS will be July 11-15, 2011.  All children aged 2 ½ (potty-trained) to rising 6 
graders are welcome – bring your friends and neighbors!  Cost is $35 per child or $75 
maximum for a family.  Registration begins on April 17 both in Henry Hall and online.  
Join the fun and let’s get cookin’! 
 
St. Mathieu’s School Update 
Interesting facts about a student at St. Mathieu’s:  all children are required to wear uniforms 
and pay tuition.  There is no publicly funded education.  Uniforms are $25 each and tuition 
is $15 per student.  And, they must pay for their textbooks and workbooks, about 11 books 
per child at a cost of approximately $147.  Imagine finding that much money in your budget 
for one child not to mention two or three, when you are a poor family.  It’s easy to see why 
it’s not possible for many children to attend school and, why our support is a tremendous 
blessing to these students.  In coming weeks the Service Ministry will continue to share 
more about St. Mathieu’s and our ongoing commitment to the children.  St. Timothy’s 
Service Ministry ~ Putting Your Faith to Work. 
 
Please see the Christian Education table for a new Christian Ed 
Offerings pamphlet. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Week 2011 Service Times 
 

Palm Sunday* 
April 17 

8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite I 
  9:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 
 11:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 

*All services begin in Henry Hall 

 
Maundy Thursday 

April 21 
7:30 pm HE Rite II 

 
Good Friday 

April 22 
12:15 pm Stations of the Cross 

7:30 pm Solemn Liturgy of Good Friday 
 

The Sunday of the Resurrection 
April 24 

8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II with Festival Music 
9:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite II with Festival Music 
11:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II with Festival Music 

 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

Easter Flower Memorials and 
Thanksgivings 

 Please have your flower memorials and Thanksgivings 
 to the office  

no later than April 15. 
 

This is important if you want to be included in the Easter 
Sunday bulletins. 

Thank you. 
 

 
 

Childcare will be available for all Holy Week services. 
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